
 
 

The American Association of Variable Star Observers 
 

extends its grateful appreciation and sincere thanks to 
 

Phil Manno 
 

for his invaluable volunteer contributions to the AAVSO through his work on creating the AAVSO 
Member Search tool and on re-writing and improving the CHart Error Tracking tool (CHET), both of 

which are widely used by AAVSO members and observers. 
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